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Holy See Press Office Communiqué: Audience with the President of the Republic of Korea

Today, Friday 29 October 2021, in the Vatican Apostolic Palace, the Holy Father Francis received in audience
His Excellency Mr. Moon Jae-in, President of the Republic of Korea, who subsequently met with His Eminence
Cardinal Secretary of State Pietro Parolin, accompanied by His Excellency Archbishop Paul Richard Gallagher,
Secretary for Relations with States.

During the cordial discussions, appreciation was expressed for the good bilateral relations between the States
and for the positive contribution the Catholic Church offers to society, evoking particular diligence in the
promotion of dialogue and reconciliation between Koreans. In this regard, hopes were shared that joint effort and
good will may favour peace and development in the Korean peninsula, supported by solidarity and by fraternity.

The talks then allowed an exchange of views on some themes regarding current regional affairs and
humanitarian issues.


